

Lee Forum Committee Meeting 11 September 2017 7.30pm 3 Micheldever Road

Attended by: Gill Stocker, Sarah McMichael, Michael Diamond, Beverley Nash, James Rathbone, Pippa Bampton, Marcus Mayers, Nicholette Duckham, Linda Wanban, Ann Lewis

Apologies Pat & Peter Richardson, Simon Hooks, Ayaka Tekaki, Alec Feegrade, David Ford.

1. Last meeting's minutes
*No minutes recorded as was a workshop environment. Previous minutes to be circulated and approved through correspondence **SM** List of people on working groups circulated.*
2. What we do
Neighbourhood Plan – Roadmap – coming out of consultations and research – deadlines and resources
Projects – also coming out of consultation and research – have to find own funding, deadlines and resources
3. Neighbourhood Plan and projects: May and June committee and working group meeting agreed working group tasks to be handed in in September in the form of completed issues and options papers. Level of completion per group:
Plan was to get first draft by 5th September but date has been missed.

Traffic and Connections

Reviewed, polices and projects identified. Nearing completion. **MM** to write electric vehicle policy and cycle storage

Green and Blue Spaces

*Consultation reviewed. Some policy recommendations. No analysis of planning policies. Access to the river is important **SM** to catch up. Katy Morgan has analysed Lewisham policies. Potentially the area needing the most work.*

Heritage and Character

*Summary of survey and meeting findings has been produced for the plan. Planning policies reviewed, except Greenwich which is required **PR**. Planning policies require drafting **SM**.*

Other projects: The local listings for buildings (cross boundary) with justifications. Good documents have been produced and can usefully be circulated to relevant parties for review.

Family and Community

*List of schools produced with current ratings. Schools are good or outstanding. On secondary school in the area, it appears that there is reasonable provision of high quality schools at all levels which is expected to be sufficient for future need. Need some work to quantify out of hours provision for community/youth provision. **BN***

Retail and Business.

*Consultation reviewed and various reports. More work required on employment on industrial estates. Lewisham has relevant policies to stop the items not liked at Lee Gate. Lee Green disconnection looking at protecting spaces, master planning to be looked at for Lee Green. To be discussed with council **SM**. Considering traders associations. Need for more public realm*

*works as part of the neighbourhood plan. Design codes will including shop front guidance. Section 215 projects. Fly tipping/crime no policy issues but project for community projects. Policy to encourage change of use to meet needs identified. Lee High road and burnt ash road improved public space for create streets. Looking at how to protect independent shops, pubs and Sainsbury's. **SM** to ask KP about what can be done to support local businesses.*